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FOR:  CIVILIAN PERSONNEL POLICY COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 

FROM:  Defense Civilian Personnel Advisory Service Director, Mr. Daniel J. Hester 

 

SUBJECT:  Workplace Guidance for Final Reentry of Department of Defense Civilian Personnel 

 

AUDIENCE:  Nonappropriated and Appropriated Fund Employees 

 

ACTION:  Disseminate to Department of Defense (DoD) Managers and Human Resources 

Practitioners 

 

REFERENCE:  Deputy Secretary of Defense Memorandum, “DoD Workplace Guidance for 

Final Reentry of DoD Civilian Personnel,” March 16, 2022 (attached) 

 

BACKGROUND/INTENT:  The attached memorandum referenced above provides guidance for 

reentry into the workplace.  To assist with reentry efforts, DCPAS will issue a set of frequently 

asked questions and answers that will address general COVID-19 related matters and authorities. 

 

POINT OF CONTACT:  DCPAS Emergency Preparedness email:  dodhra.mc-

alex.dcpas.list.emergency-preparedness@mail.mil. 

 

Attachment: 

As stated 
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